
Chang-Lung-Ki, of Victoria) has charge, and lives 
in the Mission with his wife and six children. 
The General Society pays him $480 per year and 
Miss Lucas, the teacher, $20 per month, while the 
Chinese themselves pay all incidental expenses, 
such as lighting, heating, etc., and they also 
fitted up the new chapel. They hold two ser­
vices on Sunday (the morning service is largely 
attended) and a Sunday School. At a recent even­
ing service Sacrament was administered to twenty- 
nine, nearly the whole number of converts ; four 
were women. The night school is held five nights 
each week ; 300 names are on the roll; the aver­
age attendance is 90. So many are in service and 
cannot attend regularly. Three nights each week 
they shorten the exercises and hold a Bible School, 
which is led two nights by Mr. Chan-yu-tan in 
Chinese, and once by Miss Lucas in English.

II.

There are about two hundred Chinese women in 
Vancouver. Miss Lucas has private classes with 
them every afternoon except Saturday. She also 
visits them in their homes with Mrs. Chan-yu-tan. 
A great many attend the school merely to learn 
our language, yet the Truth has a chance to take 
hold of them and often does. The Chinese suffer 
much from the bad boys of Vancouver; The 
windows of the laundries have to be protected by
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